Details of your submission

Please provide additional information and supporting documentation as attachments.

Regarding the suggestion to move Telegraph Point, Blackman's Point, and The Hatch out of the Port Macquarie electorate and
into the Oxley electorate -

The small communities in these villages are tied in all ways to Port Macquarie.

Our children are zoned (and attend) the high schools in Port Macquarie.

Our community dentist and health care providers are all in Port Macquarie.

Our jobs and business clients are primarily from Port Macquarie, meaning we travel almost daily between Telegraph Point and
Port Macquarie to access work and school.

Both my and my children's social activities, sporting groups, theatre activities, and public library are all located in Port Macquarie.
The highway directly between these villages links us immediately to both entrances to Port Macquarie for immediate access to
emergency services from town.

Despite being on the 'fringes' of both electorates, we have zero connection to the Oxley electorate. | can not even remember the
last time | visited Kempsey. We make use of none of the facilities in that region. The travel connection from Blackman's Point and
Telegraph Point to Kempsey is more than twice the travel time compared to Port Macquarie (and even more for emergency
health care considering the location of both hospitals, SES, and fire stations.)

Moving these community government connections from rural areas that rely on funding and services from our closest townships
would be vastly detrimental to every aspect of our lives.

For further information visit elections.nsw.gov.au/redistribution
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